
Minutes 

Kona Beth Shalom 

Board of Trustees 

August 4, 2019 

Alan and Nella Silverman’s home 

CALL TO ORDER 

Una convened the meeting at 10:04 a.m. 

TRUSTEES PRESENT 

Joel Gimpel, Alan Silverman,  Elaine Dobinson, Una Greenaway, Vic Greenspan, Trina 
Yerlick, Ruth Ader and Nella Silverman. 

TRUSTEES ABSENT 

Shari Berman, Alice Bratton, Alysa Freeman, Barry Blum, Mike Bernstone and Vivienne 
Aronowitz.  

MEMBERS 

Martin Kelemen and Aviva Plaut 

THANKS 

Una thanked all who helped with the July shabbat including Una and Aviva for leading 
services, Aviva and Vic for reading Torah and Joel for the Midrash. . 

MI SHEBERACH 

Prayer was sung for Barry’s daughter (surgery) and for the victims of the two mass 
shootings in our country this past weekend as well as others Board members named in 
need of healing. 

MINUTES 

Upon motion made and seconded, the minutes of the July Board meeting were approved.  

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Mike sent the financial reports to the Board members. Una noted the $5000 expense for 
the torah restoration.  Elaine suggested that the annual High Holiday newsletter would be 
a good opportunity to remind our congregation of the Torah Fund. 

Upon motion made and seconded, the Treasurer’s report was approved. 



COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

FACILITIES 

Alan had to order a different solar shade since the original shades were backordered and 
might not be delivered before the High Holidays. The new shades were negotiated for the 
same price and Alan will track their arrival time. Vic and Alan will install the shades 
when they are received.  

Date changes at Hawaiian Queen Coffee Garden (HQCG): 

 September 28 shabbat cancelled (just before Sun. 9/29 erev Rosh Hashanah) 

 December 28 shabbat cancelled (just before Sun. 12/29 Chanukah party) 

 August 24 shabbat changed to August 17 (Rabbi Sari Laufer) 

 Shabbat Shuvah will be at HQCG October 5. 

Alan will contact Alice to determine if one of the oceanside Old A pavilions has been 
reserved for Friday, October 4, Tashlich service and will ensure that a venue is 
arranged. 

The Crosson Pavilion at Kona Palisades has been reserved at no charge for the Annual 
Meeting on Sunday, September 15 at 10:30 a.m. Potluck to follow. 

JEWISH EDUCATION 

Classes will resume September 19. Trina will write an informational paragraph for 
the Annual Newsletter. 

Leah Hillert’s bat mitzvah is being planned for late 2021.  Rabbi Lev will be available. 

WEBSITE/NEWSLETTER 

KBS’s yahrzeits have been listed on the website by Hebrew date of death, English date of 
death and alphabetically by last name.  The monthly Newsletter will ask that recipients 
go to the list to see if any changes need to be made. 

Dues amounts will remain the same this year.  Alan will begin the review of the online 
membership form.  In September membership dues payments can be made to Foodland/
Sack N Save to qualify for their additional funds, while they last. 

Una will speak to Alysa about the Annual Newsletter. 

CEMETERY REPORT 

There is nothing to report this month. 



BIKUR CHOLIM/SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

The Newsletter should encourage congregants to bring books for support of the Kona 
Library at the August 17 Shabbat.   

There should be a reminder in the Annual Newsletter for High Holidays to bring canned 
goods for the Food Basket. 

SHABBAT VA’ETCHANAN  August 17, 2019  10:00 a.m. 

 Leader/Drash: Rabbi Sari Laufer  

 Torah:   Vic/Aviva 

 Challah:  Una 

 Producer:  Elaine 

Since Rabbi Laufer is not charging KBS for her services, Elaine suggested presenting her 
with a lei and providing a food basket of our local produce.  Una said we could give her 
the honorarium we give other rabbis (late update: the $180 will be donated to her rabbi’s 
discretionary fund after August services). 

Aviva suggested that KBS start a special resource list and, in that regard, ask Rabbi 
Laufer if she would be available to give suggestions or be open to inquiries from our 
congregation.  Her focus at Stephen Wise Temple is childhood education.   

Last shabbat we had 8 visitors come to services.  It was suggested that we find the guest 
book and begin using it again. 

OLD BUSINESS 

HIGH HOLY DAYS 

Aviva asked for those willing to volunteer to read Torah: Trina, Elaine, Vivienne, Vic, 
Aviva.  

Aviva also said our copies of the Torah readings for the holidays are only in Hebrew.  She 
will make a translation and Alan will get enough copies made before the holidays. 

Una will send out a letter for a food list and volunteers.  Aviva will make round challahs 
for Rosh Hashanah and Break Fast. The congregation will pay for bagels and lox platter 
for Break Fast. Honey cake and apples and honey will be served Erev Rosh Hashanah as 
well as Rosh Hashanah day. 

The Rabbi, and Margie when she can be on island, will stay at Una’s home. 



Kol Nidre times three: Joel will play violin, Aviva will chant and Rabbi Daniel will chant. 
The Rabbi will decide whether Joel’s violin repeat will be counted as part of the liturgy.  
Elaine will email the Rabbi to ask if we can arrange to have Joel’s instrumental version 
last as it is so emotionally powerful. 

Door: Mike will give a list of people who have paid. Ruth and Elaine will help as will 
others when Una’s letter for food and volunteers gets responses. 

ANNUAL MEETING  September 15, 2019  10:30 a.m. 

 Location: Kona Palisades Crosson Pavilion 

The Annual Newsletter will go out at least 10 days prior to the Annual Meeting.  A 
list of returning Board members whose terms expire this year will be put on a ballot as 
well as the names of officers of the Board.  The Newsletter will put out a request for 
anyone who wishes to become a new Board member.  This prospective Board member, to 
be eligible, will have to be a member in good standing and active in the community for at 
least a year. 

NEW BUSINESS 

RABBI’S DINNER 

Rabbi Daniel suggested brunch on Sunday, October 6.  Unfortunately a few Board 
members are unable to make it for brunch but would be able to make it for an evening 
meal.  Una will check out buffets at the King Kamehameha Hotel or the Royal Kona 
resort for availability. 

JEWISH COMMUNITY SERVICES HAWAII (JCSH) 

Robert Nehmad, Vice-President, called Alan and sent information about their 
organization for discussion at our Board meeting.  Their mission is to support and 
enhance the quality of life for those in need of help in the Hawaii Jewish Community by 
providing appropriate social services. Their group was started to fill the need when 
Jewish Federation of Hawaii was no longer in existence. Joel suggested that members of 
the Bikur Cholim committee look into recommendations how best to integrate their 
services into our community. 

NEXT MEETING 

The next Board meeting will be at the Annual Meeting at Kona Palisades Crosson 
Pavilion, September 15, at 10:30 a.m. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:11 a.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  



Nella Silverman 

Secretary


